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EU Mandat zur Kapazitatskennzeichnung bei (Primér)Batterien

Sehr geehrte Herren,
was gelegentlich schon zu héren war, wird jetzt konkret:

Das CCMC (resp. die EU-Kommission) méchte die Koordinierungsaktivitaten zum Mandat*

MANDATE ADDRESSED TO CEN, CENELEC AND ETSI FOR THE ELABORATION OF A FEASIBILITY STUDY IN
THE FIELD OF THE BATTERIES DIRECTIVE 2006/66/EC*

vergeben.

Die Idee des CCMC ist es, die geforderte Studie von einem Consulting-Unternehmen durchfiihren zu lassen und
das SR 35 (also das K 372) ubernimmt die Koordinierung. Die genaue Arbeitsteilung dabei ist noch unklar.

Von Dr. Dittrich wurde bereits eine grundsatzliche Bereitschaft des K 372 zur Mitarbeit signalisiert.
Zu lhrer Information erhalten Sie dazu in der Anlage:

- meeting report bei CCMC am 16.12.2010
- eine Information von EPBA zu dem Mandat
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MEETING REPORT




		Meeting/event [title]:



		Organiser: EC DG Environment

		Date of meeting: 2010-12-16



		Presentation by CCMC (where applicable): 




		CCMC attendee(s): Catherine Vigneron, Ingrid Soetaert



		Participants: 

for CCMC: Catherine Vigneron, Ingrid Soetaert


for EC: Ruska Kelevska (DG Environment Administrator Sustainable Production and Consumption) - Aarre Viljanen (DG Enterprise)


for IEC/TC 31: John Greatorex (appointed by BSI) (part-time)



		CCMC Objective: to gather information on a future study mandate in the field of the batteries directive



		Summary:


EC DG Environment is preparing a mandate for the elaboration of a feasibility study of standardisation activities (at European and international level) in the area of batteries and accumulators technology. This mandate frames in the implementation of the Batteries Directive 2006/66/EC that requires that all portable (rechargeable and non-rechargeable) and automotive batteries carry a capacity label. 

NOTE: CCMC has distributed the draft text of the mandate to  CLC/BT, CLC/TC 21X (Secondary cells and batteries), CLC/SR 35 (Primary batteries) (DKE) and CENELEC's Cooperating Partner Eurobat on 2010-11-24 with the request to 

- send comments on the draft mandate


- send representatives to the information session organised by EC DG Environment on 2010-12-16.


The following comments were received: 


CLC/TC 21X/Secretary: "The item of the mandate is obviously to find a standard how to label primary batteries which have until now no capacity labelling - but it is demanded according the battery directive. TC 21X is working on accumulators, mainly on automotive applications and safety requirements. Primary batteries are out of the scope of this TC 21X. Maybe IEC/TC 35 is working on this field? We at TC 21X are fully integrate in the adoption of the TAC decision to label automotive batteries which is running in cooperation with Eurobat."  


For portable rechargeable and automotive batteries a capacity label has been introduced by a Commission Regulation (OJ Regulation 1103/2010, published in OJ L 313/3 on 2010-11-30 and entered into force on 30 November. Batteries have to be labelled within 18 months after this date. 


It was confirmed at the meeting that secondary batteries are not within the scope of this mandate.


For primary batteries (for portable non-rechargeable batteries) the EC is seeking for ways to identify the appropriate capacity/performance label. 


During the meeting, it was stressed that the mandate does not yet ask for a standard, but for a feasibility study as specified in 3 "Description of the mandated work".


Studies identified 3 options for capacity labels, see annex to the draft mandate. None of these options were accepted by the Member States. Some of the comments 

Option 1:


· not accepted by Member States or industry

· does not show the limited use

· no indication how long the battery will last

· some consumer may not be able to identify what is the message on the label

· not accepted by Industry: to costly to test batteries for different applications

· only 4 pictograms (= too limited number)


Option 2:


· not accepted by Member States (but has there preference) nor by Industry

· letters used are similar to the ones used for energy labelling (familiar for consumer)

· complicated to understand


Option 3:


· was suggested by Industry

· study showed that this might be appropriate but does not convey an appropriate message to the consumer

· suggestion is based on chemistry of the battery.


Conclusion of the study: 2 possible ways forward (which can be the outcome of the feasibility study asked for in the mandate)


· either to exempt primary batteries from the requirements (but hence in contradiction with legislation)

· or to further investigate whether standardisation bodies can provide a standardized label


It is to be noted that EN 60086 "Primary batteries" is developed by IEC/TC 35 where there exists no mirror Technical Committee at CENELEC level (only CLC/SR 35, with DKE Secretariat). If CENELEC decides to accept the mandate, due cooperation with IEC is to be ensured (via CLC/SR 35 or via a newly set up dedicated Technical Body?)


As stipulated under item 5 (Bodies to be associated), CCMC will investigate whether cooperation with EPBA (European Primary Battery Association) can be ensured.


Way forward:


CCMC representatives agreed to inform Ms Kelevska on 17 December on the outcome of an internal CCMC briefing, including a suggestion for a possible way of working and confirmation of the deadlines as mentioned under 4.3 (interim report) and 4.4 (final report) of the mandate. This message will serve as the reply to 4.2 (indication of the time schedule for the completion of the work.

The draft mandate will be finalised before the years ending and sent to EC procedures (translation, 98/34/EC approval etc.). It is expected that CCMC will formally receive the mandate around March/April 2011.  


NOTE: Mr Greatorex mentioned a proposal he introduced for an amendment to annex G of IEC 60086-1 which is attached. 






		Evaluation:


Informative meeting



		Actions / impact for CCMC:


see way forward



		Ingrid Soetaert
2010-12-16

c.c.  CV, JPV
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State of Play – Battery Directive 


21 December  2010


Capacity marking – primary batteries

History


· The Commission asked the Member States on their preferred labeling option. They were requested to select either of the 3 options Bio Intelligence presented or to go for a temporary exemption with, in parallel, a mandate to CEN/CENELEC.

· Although the Commission favoured option 2 (letter grading combined with 4 selected appliances), most Member States were not supportive for any of the 3 labelling options.

Update

· The Commission is going for the involvement of the standardisation bodies. The Commission has developed a draft mandate for CEN/CENELEC to further study the feasibility of standardisation. This feasibility study, which takes 12 months, will most likely be followed by a formal mandate to develop a standard.


· EPBA has communicated its comments on the proposal which mainly focused on the timeframe and the scope of the research i.e. that it should include all three labelling options assessed by Bio Intelligence and should not only be limited to option 2 (letter grading scheme linked with appliances).


· A first meeting between the Commission and the standardisation bodies took place on 16 December. The standardisation bodies concluded that if they formally accept the mandate cooperation is needed with:


· IEC/TC 35


· EPBA (a meeting with CEN/CENELEC will take place early January)

· Regarding timing and next steps:


· Following the meeting of the 16th, the Commission will have to send the draft mandate to the Standing Committee. This regroups the Member States who have to give their formal agreement to go ahead with the mandate. 


· The timing required by the standing committee to decide is not fixed. If it goes quick, the standing committee can inform CEN/CENELEC by March on their position.

· When the Standing Committee agrees to go ahead, CEN/CENELEC will have to inform its Technical Board. This is always done at the end of the month and could possibly be done by end March or end April


· The Technical Board has one month to give its formal position (green light or not)


· Following this, the mandate officially starts


· The 12 months foreseen by the draft should in principle be enough

· Regarding timing, and subject to formal approval, the study will start at the latest  around April/May 2011.


· Ways for EPBA to provide input:


· A representative from CEN/CENELEC advised to focus on the national level and the national standardisation bodies which have the voting power (a qualified majority system identical as for the European Council applies).


· The Technical Board of CEN/CENELEC can also decide to set up a special group which comprises different stakeholders. This can include EPBA as well (for which reference has already been made in a CEN/CENELEC report). Important to note is that the final vote is by the national member organisations only. In the Technical Board, a representative of the IEC central office is also present. 


Capacity marking – Rechargeable batteries


· The decision for the portable rechargeable batteries has been published in the Official Journal. 

· Taking into account the 18 month implementation time, rechargeable batteries and/or packaging will have to be labelled according to the new requirements by 30 May 2012. 

· The Commission Regulation can be accessed here in all languages:

http://eur-lex.europa.eu/LexUriServ/LexUriServ.do?uri=CELEX:32010R1103:EN:NOT

Recycling Efficiency


· The Commission is working on a second working document for recycling efficiency calculation. This will be circulated to the Member States in the beginning of 2011. 


· Member States will have 2-3 weeks to provide comments. Depending on these comments, a vote will be done through written procedure or at the TAC meeting, which should take place March/April 2011.


Cadmium exemption


· The Commission issued a report on the Cadmium ban for cordless power tools. The conclusion of the report is that the exemption will, for the time being, continue to exist.

· The same report states that the Commission will order a comparative life-cycle assessment to look into the alternative existing technologies of Li-Ion and NiMh next to Ni-Cd

· Bio-Intelligence has been awarded this task and has to deliver its final report by September 2011.

· The Commission report to the Council can be seen here: http://register.consilium.europa.eu/pdf/en/10/st17/st17418.en10.pdf
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